
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Student Association at NSYSU, 
 
We would like to know if you are interested in collaborating with the Global Photo Awards (GPA). 
Our mission is to create an opportunity for everyone loving photography to receive recognition for 
their work. We strive to award and show the best photos worldwide.  
 
Facts about this year’s Global Photo Awards: 

- Two categories − People and Nature 

- Total cash prizes − $10,000 USD  

- Submission deadline − April 4th, 2021 
 
For more information about the competition, please find the attached “GPA Competition 
Announcement” and visit our website: www.globalphotoawards.com 
 
We would be pleased if Student Association at NSYSU would like to partner with us, which could 
mean the following: 
 

- Everyone, including students, alumni and staff, engaging with NSYSU gets a free submission 
by using a special coupon e.g. “NSYSU” 

- Student Association at NSYSU may spread the word of the Global Photo Awards by sharing 
the information on their website and on social media 

- Student Association at NSYSU may host a photo exhibition on campus with selected and 
award-winning photos 

- Global Photo Awards will list Student Association at NSYSU as a supporter on the Global 
Photo Awards’ website (please provide a logo that can be used) 

 
 
I would be pleased to hear back from you and meet at your convenience. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Stefan Dorninger 
President of Global Photo Awards  
 

http://www.globalphotoawards.com/

